Minutes
Kennebecasis Valley High School PSSC Meeting

Monday, January 11, 2010 

In attendance: 

Mary Alice Glasgow (chair)

Kelly Wear(vice-chair) 

Craig Logan



Linda Urquhart

Carole MacFarquhar


Karen Peterson (Recording secretary)




Claire Northcott


Cathy Robichaud

Robert Munro (Principal)

Bob Crowley

Lori Munn



Jill Madore

Shelby Cave







Regrets: Derek Mullin, Cindy Joudrey

1.                Call to Order

Meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m.

2.                Approval of Agenda

The agenda was approved.

3                  Approval of minutes from December 2009

The minutes were approved.

5.                Correspondence – No correspondence

6.                Student Representative Report – 

Shelby talked about the 12 Days of Christmas that took place in December. The students did a lot of caroling, had hot chocolate and took part in other activities to promote holiday spirit. 

Last week was Spirit Week. The students had a trivia challenge by grades and did other fun events such as Riverboat (basketball games). 

Tomorrow is MORP, which is prom spelled backwards. It is halfway to prom time so the grads get to dress up in tacky or dressy clothes for fun. Friday this week is BYOB – Bring Your Own Banana. 

Exams are coming up the last week of January! 

Mary Alice asked Shelby if students ever had suggestions to bring to the PSSC and Shelby said not so far, but that she will ask the leadership team if there is anything they want brought up. 

7.                Business Arising from Previous Minutes

Student Speakers Series – Tentatively February 23rd – 

Not for profit agencies are to come in and talk to students about finding their mission in volunteering for not for profit agencies. There are three organizations coming in to speak to the students. A Student Moderator has been appointed, Chloe Squance.  Claire Northcott and Chloe will be working together to go over everything for preparing for this event.  Mary Alice will provide Claire with a conference bridge for coordination of this event. Bob and Cathy will work with Claire on logistics.
Need to think about Thank-you gifts, refreshments, prizes.
There was some discussion about the NBCC session that was talked about in the December PSSC meeting. There will be more discussion in the near future about having some speakers come in from NBCC to talk about the courses offered, the careers that can come from going to NBCC and the students’ view on their experiences at NBCC.  Tentative date March 24th/25th. Need to think about Thank-you gifts, refreshments, prizes.
Best way to communicate these events is via the Valiant which is out twice a week.  Miss Mauer will be asked for couches for the stage.
PACE Training

Natalie at The Work Room is the contact person. Mary Alice is going to check availability for this session.  

Parent Speaker Series 

There will be a sub-committee to organize this event. Tentative date for this event is April 19th/20th.  Mary Alice will send out notes to everyone on the PSSC to highlight what this is about and what to expect. Need to think about Thank-you gifts, refreshments, prizes.
KV Fields Project
 Phase 2 has been awarded and is being worked on now. Around $240K to $280K needed in fundraising. A major sponsor is being looked for. The last tender for the turf hopefully will be done by end of January. 

8.                  New Business
Budget Revisited – Budget for the year was $3423. Actual cost of the Health Fair was $171.57. Talk Mail was canceled saving the PSSC $500. Phone budget $1500. KD Lunch budget $100. Teacher Appreciation is budgeted at $400, which will take place around the end of February. Possibly a couple of prizes for teachers, Tim’s cards for bus drivers, etc. More discussion to come on this. The budget has to be spent by mid-February. Possible donation to the not-for-profit organizations coming to present at the Student Speaker Series. The Parent Speaker Series will come out of next year’s budget. Other possibilities for excess budget include other school expenses such as Touch Screens (one cost $2700).
9.                  Principal’s Report (Robert Munro)

English Language Proficiency Exams – Mr. Munro talked briefly about this. There are two parts, taking place January 21st and 22nd, for Grade 9 students. Exams for this semester are starting January 25th. 

Wellness Survey was conducted by UNB regarding physical fitness, nutrition and smoking. This survey will take place again in February and consists of 30 questions. The results will be compared with previous years. This will take place during Period 4 on a Friday and is for the whole school. 

Sports/Academic achievement – Mr. Munro did some research and proved that on average, students who participate in school sports have a higher grade average than students who do not. This could come from those students being more engaged in the school than others. However, this could go for all extra-curricular groups as well. 

10.              Round Table

School Reputation – Karen mentioned a concern about the reputation of the school as being known as a “drug school”. Mr. Munro said he hasn’t heard that and some of the other members of the PSSC had that same sentiment. Shelby, however, wasn’t surprised by this. We discussed it and Mr. Munro talked about the diligence the staff takes to minimize the drug activity at the school. 
11.             Next Meeting

The next meeting is scheduled for: February 8th at 7pm. 

12.              Adjournment

 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 pm.


